ADVISORY COMMITTEE ON REACTOR SAFEGUARDS UNITED STATES ATOMIC ENERGY COMMISSION

WASHINGTON 25, D. C.

September 26, 1960

Honorable John A. McCone Chairman U. S. Atomic Energy Commission Washington, D. C.

Subject: NATIONAL AERONAUTICS AND SPACE ADMINISTRATION - (NASA)

Dear Mr. McCone:

At its twenty-fourth and twenty-seventh meetings the Advisory Committee on Reactor Safeguards considered the design and proposed operation of this facility, and in letters of March 14, 1960, and July 25, 1960, concluded that its operation, without in-pile experiments, would be acceptable. An additional amendment to the applicant's request for operating license (referenced below) proposed minor changes and improvements to the facility.

The Advisory Committee on Reactor Safeguards is of the opinion that the changes proposed in this amendment do not increase the previously appraised hazard to the health and safety of the public.

Sincerely yours,

/s/ Leslie Silverman

Leslie Silverman Chairman

Ref: Amendment III undtd, recd by ACRS 3/23/60

cc: A.R.Luedecke, Gen Mgr W.F.Finan, AGM-R&S H.L.Price, DL&R